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Our Year 13 students are com-

pleting their final assessments 

and we are now working with 

them on their Post 18 transi-

tion to University.  

A key part of this has been via 

Online Massive Open Online 

Courses which are hosted by 

the Universities. You can ac-

cess links to all rele-

vant courses here.   

Celebrating Mental Health Awareness week began early for CTK 
as we were fortunate to have a Well-being and Mental 
Health Drop-in Session last week run by Compass. They are a 
Support service for Children and young people aged 10-19 (up to 

25) years in Lewisham, who 
offer friendly, confidential, and free advice and can be con-
tacted on 0208 690 3020 or email: LHWS@compass-
uk.org.  
 
Students were invit-
ed to the drop-in 
session via MS 
Teams and the lead-

ers from Compass focused on stress, identifying the caus-
es and looking at ways to manage it. The students found 
it useful and were able to ask lots of questions.  

We are delighted that Dr Jose Bravo has 
been shortlisted for the National TES Teacher of the 
year award.The event takes place 
on Friday 28th May.Jose teaches Chemistry and Phys-
ics at Aquinas & Emmanuel. He is a Doctor with two 
PHDs, the author of three patents and six-peer re-
viewed articles. He was recently mentioned in a No-
bel Prize lecture and provides students with opportu-
nities to take their learning outside the curriculum, through Super Curricular Clubs, including 
‘Design and Synthesis of Molecular Machines (2016 Nobel prize)’ or lessons delivered to local 
school pupils in the holidays. To enable students to appreciate the synoptic nature of Science, 
Jose led a series of outreach talks to inspire A Level Biologists about his discovery of an HIV 
inhibitor and involvement in the COVID vaccine development.  During COVID, Jose had a huge 
impact on teaching and learning across CTK’s three Sixth Forms. Overnight, he became the 
College ambassador for remote teaching, becoming adept at using Teams in interactive and 
creative ways and his ability to share his enthusiasm and skills with other teachers is out-
standing. Jose invested huge amounts of time and energy into developing his remote and 
blended learning skillset, sharing his good practice in training sessions for over 200 staff 
across CTK Sixth Forms. Jose’s website and YouTube channel have proven popular with both 
students and staff. He values the importance of contributing to the 
wider community and has volunteered to speak on a panel 
of Doctors, to reassure the local community about the safety of 
the Covid19 vaccination. And was the first to volunteer to lead 
lateral testing of staff and students on site. Jose contributes to the 
wellbeing curriculum, recently facilitating a collaboration with 
charity ‘One2one’.  

https://ctksfc-my.sharepoint.com/:f:/g/personal/h_power_ctksfc_ac_uk/Eik-f_zzVzdEpIonxBwGgXQB8c3fpxtKFjubuLrJ4Po7dw?e=Suw0Lk
mailto:LHWS@compass-uk.org
mailto:LHWS@compass-uk.org
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftesawards.co.uk%2Ftessa2020%2Fen%2Fpage%2Fshortlist&data=04%7C01%7Cs.osman%40ctksfc.ac.uk%7Cb4b896e9f5db422e859c08d91497d054%7C6734f3ea16d4432794153e71b558fec6%7C0%7C0%7C637563464530191961%7CUn
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CTK PRAYER 

God of Love 
 
As members of the Christ 
the King Sixth Forms family 
we ask for your continued 
blessing upon our work and 
study. You are the source of 
all truth and wisdom. 
 
May we experience in full 
the Life that you offer us 
each day, to become the 
best that we can be. 
 
Let no distractions or fears 
prevent us from trusting in 
your endless care for us. 
 
Shine your Light into our 
lives that we may become 
brighter beacons of faith, 
hope and love in our com-
munity. 
 
We make this prayer 
through Christ the Lord. 
 

Amen. 

During the month of May, the Chaplaincy highlight the role of Mary as an example of faithful 

discipleship and obedience to the will of God in her life. In addition, May includes other im-

portant religious occasions, such as the celebration of Eid for Muslims, to mark the end of Ram-

adan and the celebration of the Ascension for Christians, recalling the ascent of Jesus to heav-

en. This then begins the time of waiting for the promised Holy Spirit at Pentecost, that for 

Christians is the indwelling experience of the love of God. With all these special moments for 

religious believers, the Chaplaincy continue to journey and accompany our CTK community 

to a deeper awareness of God present in every moment, decision and circumstance. Our con-

tinued prayers are for the wellbeing for all members of the CTK family.  

A wonderful way to increase better mental health as recommended by this year’s theme for 

Mental Health awareness week is to Connect to Nature. According to research, our relationship 

with nature, how much we notice, think about and appreciate our natural surroundings 

through all our senses, is a critical factor in supporting good mental health and preventing dis-

tress. To appreciate the beauty and wonder of nature will impact all our relationships. Accord-

ing to Pope Francis, 'if we feel intimately united with all that exists, then sobriety and care will 

well up spontaneously.' (Laudato Si', paragraph 11) Perhaps we might take time to notice this 

correlation. With better environmentalism, comes an authentic humanism. And hopefully, vice 

versa.  

Also as part of Mental Health Awareness Week Deacon Javier led a ceremony 
with the eco representatives, Head of Durham School Mrs Okolo- Erokwu,  the 

Green group, and Mr Graves (from Lewis and Graves Partnership ltd - CTK clean-
ing Company) to bless the planting of 3 of the 50 trees do-
nated to reduce our  Carbon Foot print as part of the Con-

nect to Nature theme. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Graves presented Christ the King with a 

certificate showing that by planting these 

50  trees across our three sites we offset 

50 tonnes of Carbon dioxide emissions.  
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Also as part of Mental 
health week Deacon Javier 

led a ceremony with the eco 
representatives, Head of 

Durham School Mrs Okolo- 
Erokwu ,  the Green group , 
and Mr Graves ( from Lewis 
and Graves Partnership ltd - 
CTK cleaning Company ) to 

bless the planting of 3 of the 
50 trees donated to reduce 
our  Carbon Foot print . Mr 
Graves presented Christ the 
King with a certificate show-

ing that by planting these 
50  trees across our three 

sites  we offset 50 tonnes of 
Carbon dioxide emissions. 

 

PwC & Urban Synergy Virtual Careers Con-

ference  

Students were able to take part recently in a virtual 
Careers Conference with PwC and local charity Urban 
Synergy. During the event students were able to 
learn about career pathways, discover megatrends 
and join speed mentoring with wide a variety 
of professionals.   
PwC is a multinational professional services network of firms. It ranks as the second largest 
professional services network in the world and is considered one of the Big Four accounting 
firms. They offer work experience, internships, apprenticeships and graduate place-
ments which many of our students have been able to take advantage of.     
One student had the following to say “I was extremely impressed with how conversations sur-
rounding race and gender were not shied away from and that PwC held itself accountable and 
took responsibility through action to change and develop their company.” 
 

CV’s We are encouraging every student who is leaving us this year to have created a CV be-

fore they progress, even if they are planning on going 
to Higher Education. As I am sure you are aware it is 
always good to have a strong and up to date CV in case 
any future opportunities arise, in terms of employment 
or gaining work experience. Have you seen your son or 
daughters? If they have not yet created one they 
should reach out to the Careers Team at their site for 
help or to careers@ctksfc.ac.uk.  

The LRC team have been helping to support a number of national and international events that 

have being taking place including that of Mental Health Week and Interna-

tional Nurses Day.  

We are proud that some of the teaching staff at CTK used to be nurses be-
fore they moved in to education and we are also delighted that 
many of our students go on to become nurses. One student who 

was a dedicated user of the LRC was Sarah  Onile, she rightly commented 
“not all superheroes wear a cape.” 

 
 
International Nurses Day is celebrated around the world every May 12, the 
anniversary of Florence Nightingale's birth. Did you know, as well as be-
ing the founder of modern nursing, Florence Nightingale was also a prodi-
gious and versatile writer. In her lifetime, much of her published work was 
concerned with spreading medical knowledge. Some of her tracts were 
written in simple English so that they could easily be understood 
by those with poor literary skills. She was also a pioneer in data 
visualization with the use of infographics, effectively using graphical 
presentations of statistical data. Much of her writing, including her extensive work on religion 
and mysticism, has only been published posthumously.    

mailto:careers@ctksfc.ac.uk


  
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
Ibrahim Kanda with Teacher Ms Denise Thompson-Davis- BTEC L2 BUSINESS   
Ibrahim is a capable and focused student who is very diligent in everything he does. He is a very 

hard-working student who takes his work serious-
ly. A well-mannered, polite, quiet, and friendly per-
son who gets on well with his peers and teachers. 

And he is always willing to help others in and out of les-
sons. For example, this academic year he agreed to take 
part in a mentoring scheme to mentor other students.  
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St Mary’s University Drama Department held a talk for the BTEC 
Performing Arts Students on 23 April to promote their BA Acting 

and Technical Theatre Degree courses.  
 

Ex-CTK student Ria Stanislaus is in her final year of her 
Acting course and she talked about her experience at St Mary’s 
and the training she has gained over the course of the degree. 
We were also fortunate enough to have Kasia Zaremba-
Byrne, Programme Director for BA Acting and Paul Stowe the Co-
Ordinator for Technical Theatre courses. Both gave us valuable 
information about the different aspects of course content and the 

resources available to students. We are now hoping to forge a working relationship with the 
department in the future such as going for a tour of the campus and guidance on the audition 
process for their courses.  
  
The Applied Science students were also invited to a talk, for 
Speakers for Schools, by the CEO of St John Ambulance. Martin 
Houghton- Brown shared his personal journey of self-
acceptance and success. The students  learnt more about 
the important work of St John Ambulance -a chari-
ty organization- during the pandemic. It was an inspiration-
al broadcast.  

As part of our recent A Level admis-
sions morning, we asked year 11 stu-
dents to create vision boards inspired 

by their session on Resilience and 
Growth mindset. Thank you to Cha-

nelle for sharing hers with us!  

Coventry University  

We are delighted to have recently 
made stronger links with Coventry 
University (CU), who now have two 
campuses in London. This means 
students do not have to leave the 
area if they would like to study with 
them.  
Campuses in Greenwich and Dag-
enham -  
Both CU London campuses offer a 
range of courses taught in a pro-
gressive and flexible way that is 
tailored to meet students’ needs. 
This combined with smaller class 
sizes, cheaper fees and students 
only being on campus two days a 
week, can make it a good option for 
some students.  A full list of courses 
and further information can be 
found here: https://
www.coventry.ac.uk/cul/study/full-
time/   
Fair Access Scheme -  
CU have also introduced a new Fair 
Access Scheme to help every stu-
dent who may have been disadvan-
taged, a chance to study with them. 
If a student qualifies, they can re-
ceive a reduced offer of up to 24 
UCAS points. Further information 
can be found here: https://
www.coventry.ac.uk/study-at-
coventry/apply-now/fair-access-
scheme/   
 New Nursing Course -  
 CU also have a brand-new Founda-
tion Nursing Associate course 
starting September in London:   
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/course

-structure/ug/2021-22/diploma/

nursing-associate-foundation-

https://www.coventry.ac.uk/cul/study/full-time/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/cul/study/full-time/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/cul/study/full-time/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/study-at-coventry/apply-now/fair-access-scheme/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/study-at-coventry/apply-now/fair-access-scheme/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/study-at-coventry/apply-now/fair-access-scheme/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/study-at-coventry/apply-now/fair-access-scheme/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/course-structure/ug/2021-22/diploma/nursing-associate-foundation-degree/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/course-structure/ug/2021-22/diploma/nursing-associate-foundation-degree/
https://www.coventry.ac.uk/course-structure/ug/2021-22/diploma/nursing-associate-foundation-degree/
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The nesting 
boxes are also 
now in place, 
ready for the 
birds to build 
their nests in. 

Three students from Durham school; Omozo (Chaplaincy rep), Shannon (Eco Rep) And 
Hawa (Student council) have been helping grow plants for our community garden . We 

have beans seedlings , Pea seedlings and 
strawberry plants (Kindly  donated by Mrs 

Haylock.) 

Six students from 
Durham School took 
part in a radio show organised by Mrs 
Okolo-Erokwu. They were interviewed 
about their experiences , challenges/
achievements as part of the Durham 
School community. They were amazing 
ambassadors for the school. Students in 
photo -Shannon, Gloria, Hawa, George. 
Also on the radio show were’ Desiree & 
Aisha. 

The Hill’s Development Programme - We are also delighted to be offering our 

students the opportunity to take part in The Hill’s Development Programme, which has 

been created by CTK alumnus Seye Olokede. The programme includes a number of master-

classes as well as access to long term mentoring to help make the best use of their tal-

ents. Please encourage your son daughter to email hello@thehillcomm.org if they would like to 

take part. 

Christ the King – Shortlisted for two 

National SFCA Awards 

We are delighted to have been shortlisted for 

two National Sixth Form Awards.    

The first award is for our outstanding Enrich-

ment & Employability provision. Such as the 

‘Elevate Mentoring Programme.’ This highly 

successful programme has been designed in 

Partnership with British Telcom (BT) employees 

which provides both knowledge and opportuni-

ties for our students. The Elevate programme 

has been available to CTK students since Sep-

tember 2019. Over 40 students each year have 

greatly benefited from attending the core-

workshops which focus on improving their skills, 

knowledge and experiences for the world of 

work and higher education. As part of the pro-

gramme each student is allocated an individual 

mentor to support their personal/career devel-

opment through a series of mentoring ses-

sions.  This year the programme quickly adapted 

its approach from face to face to a virtual pro-

gramme ensuring it could continue during the 

COVID Pandemic. This approach meant that 

students were able to make the most of the 

opportunities and it provided them with the 

ability to continue engaging with the pro-

gramme and meeting their mentors.  

 

The second award is for our Community Cohe-

sion work. All students at CTK are encouraged to 

take part in Social Action. So far this year we 

have two large appeals, our Christmas Gift Ap-

peal and our Easter Appeal. Both of which were 

a huge success and provided great support and 

generosity to our local communities during the 

difficult COVID recovery times. The ‘Christmas 

Gift Appeal’ brought tremendous joy, hope and 

love to our CTK Community. During what had 

been a very difficult year students and staff 

were keen to help do something magical for 

their local community. It brought joy to those 

receiving the gifts and the three charities. It 

gave joy to students and staff involved in organ-

ising the event and provided a healing bond of 

hope. 

  

mailto:hello@thehillcomm.org

